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PENTECOST

With  much
members of the Church of God gathered
together in Sydney and Melbourne on

rejoicing and  thanksgiving,

Monday, June 11, to keep the Feast of
Firstfruits — Pentecost — the 1932nd such
feast to be kept by the New Testament
Church since its foundation on that memor-
able day of Pentecost, Monday, June 18,
31 AD.

This year, the Festival was observed in
Sydney by 135 people (101 adults and 34
children), including visitors from the out-
back of New South Wales, an increase of
359, over last year. Another 72 people
observed the Feast in Melbourne (56 adults
and 16 children), making an overall increase
this year of 109% observing the Feast in
Australian congregations.

The services in Sydney were conducted by
Mr. C. Wayne Cole, assisted by Mr. Clarence
Huse and Mr. Gene Hughes, while the
Melbourne services were conducted by Mr.
Tony Hammer, assisted by Mr. Dexter
Faulkner, who had flown to. Melbourne a
few days previously with his wife and son.

As well as those gathered in Sydney and
Melbourne, many brethren scattered through-

Continued on page 2

CHURCH GROWS! TOUR
TO WESTERN AUSTRALIA

At 11:50 a.m. Sunday, May 20 Mr. C. Wayne
Cole, accompanied by Frank Simpkins set
out again for territory never before visited by
representatives of God's Church. This was
the beginning of the second such venture in
six weeks — the New Zealand tour being
the first.

Two Ansett A.N.A. DC-6B’s combined
their efforts to complete the Sydney to
Adelaide to Perth trip in a grand total of ten
hours twenty minutes, bucking headwinds of
up to 70 miles per hour. The weather in the
territory to be visited had just changed from
searing 90 to 100-degree temperatures to
definite early winter conditions. Despite the
weather, unexpected warm greetings were
received at Perth Airport from members, Mr.
Frank Clarke and Mr. John Rozentals, as
they welcomed Western Australia’s first
baptising-visiting tour.

Using a rented Holden sedan as means
of transport, the tour officially began Mon-
day morning as fourteen people were met at
the G.P.O. in Perth. Of the twelve scheduled
to be counselled, seven were baptised.
Following this highly encouraging beginning,

I Cover
The Waterfront

by KEVIN LULHAM

They're here! The 1962 ENVOYS have
arrived from Pasadena on the s.s. Mariposa,
and I invite you to come along with me down
the **Burcaucratic Rubber Stamp Trail”
which leads to the wharf, where this con-
signment and many previous shipments of
literature have been received. Before a

Continued on page 6
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WESTERN AUSTRALIA TOUR BEGINS

two more were baptised during the afternoon
of the first day.

Arrangements were made on Tuesday to
baptise an elderly couple in a Perth suburb.
Despite formidable illnesses and circum-
stances, this couple demonstrated a willing-
ness to forfeit their lives if necessary in order
to be baptized.

Wednesday, May 23 found the team
headed south toward Busselton. Here a
self-employed dairyman and farmer was met.
This single Welshman displayed a fine
attitude and was the first person to be bap-
tised in the cool blue-green waters of the
Indian Ocean.

Proceeding southeastward on Thursday
through rugged country, another young
single man, carrying the full responsibility of

Continued on page 7
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Five thousand U.S. troops rushed to Thailand
... 600 Indonesian paratroops invade Dutch
New Guinea . . . Pro-Communist advances in
Laos . . . Indonesia reported to be consider-
ing granting Russia permission to establish a
military base on one of her many islands . . .
These are only a few of the events of the past
month that have caused many Australians to
cast worried glances toward the vast expanses
of our empty far north. and the teeming
millions of our neighbours living just beyond
our northern shores.

Many previously complacent, self-satisfied
Australians arc only just now beginning to
realise how isolated this country is from her
“great and powerful friends”. and how
geographically close we are to the hordes of
Asians living virtually right on our borders.

The placing of U.S. troops in Thailand
together with token forces from the U.K..
Australia  and  New  Zealand, followed
dramatic Communist successes in neighbour-
ing Laos, where troops of the Royal Laotian
Army fled before opposing Communist
forces from the villages of Nam Thia and
Honei Sai. across the Mckong River into
Thailand.

Meanwhile, recent events in Indonesia
give little cause for rejoicing in the Western
camp. President Sockarno’s assertion that
Communism has “"a great role to play in the
anti-colonial struggle”™ will do little to reassure
Western leaders of Indonesia’s intentions.

At the same time, the Dutch government’s
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acceptance of the Bunker Plan as a basis
for negotiation with Indonesia makes it
increasingly evident that Holland is planning
to leave the territory in the near future.

The plan has already been accepted “in
principle™ by Indonesia, and calls for the
handing over of the administration of West
New Guinea from Holland to Indonesia in
phases through a neutral party. and
guarantees the right of self-determination of
the Papuan population.

(What Indonesia will do with this latter
provision once she occupies the country
needs little conjecture.)

Also causing concern in Australia is the
failure of the U.N. to take prompt action to
prevent further aggression by Indonesia.
when called upon to do so by Holland.

In rejecting Holland’s appeal. the U.N.
acting  Secretary-General, U Thant (of
Burma), claimed that to call upon Indonesia
to refrain from further acts of aggression
would be taking sides — and yet by his
refusal to act this is precisely what he did!
He took sides with Indonesia against Holland!

U Thant stated that before he could take
any action to prevent further aggression.
Indonesia — the aggressor — would also
have to request U.N. intervention!

Imagine a householder ringing the police
to say a thief was trying to break into his
house, only to be told that unless the thief
also  requested police intervention, they
would be unable to do anything as this would
be “taking sides™. Yet this is the reasoning
of the U.N. acting Secretary-General.

Another source of trouble for the Western
allies in South-East Asia appears to be
brewing in Burma.

It is reported that last April — soon after
General Ne Win overthrew Burma’s civilian
government — the new regime OUSTED
WESTERN TEACHERS AND USIS ADVISORS (Red
Chinese are reported in control of 709, of
the 350 Chinese-speaking  schools.) Now.
military intelligence warns, Burmese army
leaders are LEANING TOWARDS THE RED
CHINESE. WHY ? Their growing belief’ the Reds
WILL TAKE OVER SOUTH-EAST AsiA BEFORE

Continued on page 8

SPOKESMEN

ACTION !

by DEXTER FAULKNER

Artack! Attack! Came the command from
Mr. Cole. Make a furious frontal attack'
Go on the warpath! Denounce! Protest!
Shout! Pound! Choose a subject you feel
deeply about and atrack!

This was the new assignment for the
Sydney Spokesman Club. Each member of
the Club is to choose a subject which he
can bombard, assault, beset and crush!

Was the attack a success? No doubt this
was what the Club needed to help each
member to “break through™, leaving binding
inhibitions behind.

During the last two meetings we have had
such varying subjects as Justice, Child
Correction, Sodomy and Trial Marriages.
These Attack Speeches are also teaching the
Spokesmen how to develop controlled power
and yet to get worked up over the Satanic
evils of the world!

What's next? Soon the appointment of
new Club officers. New added responsibility
for five men.

Joyful news comes from the Melbourne
Church where the male members are to have
the tremendous opportunity of having their
own local Spokesman Club under the
direction of Mr. Hammer. Congratulations
to the members of the new Spokesman Club.

PENTECOST : Continued from page |
out Australia and New Zealand observed the
Festival in their own homes, keeping the day
holy as God commanded.

During the break between services, the
brethren were able to fellowship together
while the food was being prepared, then
having an opportunity to eat and drink
heartily from tables that were heaped to
overflowing with delicious, appetising food
— veritably a bachelor’s “paradise™.

All in all. everyone had a thoroughly
satisfying day, going home rejuvenated in
body and in spirit, looking forward to the
coming Feast of Tabernacles when we will
be able to gather together once again at
Blackheath to hear God's plan and purpose
for man expounded, and to enjoy one
another’s company and fellowship.

with CHARLES HEFNER

Last month we covered the intricacies of the
studios of The WORLD TOMORROW in
Pasadena. In case you didn’t know — similar,
fully equipped facilities are installed at
Ambassador College in England — for the
use of Mr. Armstrong when in U.K. and Dr.
Rea in making Spanish broadcasts.

We can all understand the work of The
RADIO Church of God. if we better under-
stand how wireless works. Last month we
came to the part where the sound entered
the radio station. The majority of the stations
carrying The WORLD TOMORROW broad-
cast receive a tape recording for each day’s
programme. This tape is threaded on a
recorder minutes before the broadcast goes
“on the air”. It is “cued in” — ready to
go at the appointed hour.

At the scheduled time, after a commercial
station identification and the time, an engineer
in the main control room actuates the tape
recorder to “pLay” and The WORLD

Continued on page 8



PLAN FOR THE FEAST OF TABERNACLES 1962

RADIO  CHURCH OF GOD

Box 345, P.O.
NORTH Sypney, N.S.W.

OFFICE OF
HERBERT W. ARMSTRONG C. WAYNE COLE, Minister
PRESIDENT and PASTOR

Broadcasting
The WORLD TOMORROW

Publishers of
The PLAIN TRUTH

Dear Brethren,

Greetings to all you readers of The Church of God News Australasian Edition!
Although we are only approaching the first of July with seemingly plenty of time before
the Feast of Tabernacles, it is time to begin making arrangements for observing the
Festival to be held this year from 13 October through 20 October. Again this year we
will be meeting in the Blackheath Community Center located in the heart of the beautiful
Blue Mountains in Blackheath, N.S.W.

All of you who were able to attend this wonderful Festival last year will remember
the many ways in which God blessed this group of people who had gathered to observe this
annual Festival of the Almighty God. This year, if each does his part and makes every
effort to be present, I'm sure we can be very safe in saying we shall have an even greater
feast.

Remember, the annual holy-days are commanded by God and in no place through-
out the Bible is there the slightest shred of evidence these days are not to be observed by
Christians. No, to the contrary, Jesus Christ kept these days and set the example for us
to do the same; the Apostle Paul observed these annual sabbaths and taught Gentiles to do
the same. Yes, the Bible teaches that Christians today will observe these days and that

they will be observed during the 1,000-year reign of Christ which is soon to begin on this
earth.

Some have felt they could not take time off from their employment for these
annual observances. . .but, I ask you, which is more important. . .to have a few material
things on this earth but be denied a place in the eternal family of God or to serve God first,
trusting Him to provide your physical needs. Brethren, one of the most essential points
for you to understand is that God is unchangeable and is no respector of persons! Jesus
said in Matt. 6:33 to seek first the Kingdom of God and your needs would be added. . .God
means what He says (Num. 23:19) and will not change or show respect in blessing one but
not another! No, you can rest assured, God has not commanded you to do something which
He will not make possible for you to do!

God has instructed His people to maintain a savings account throughout the year
to provide for the observance of His commanded Festivals. This special savings account
is the ""second tithe." Every wage or salary earner, business man or anyone with an
income is commanded to set aside the second tenth of his income, saving this fund to use
in observing the annual Festivals. I realise that some of you did not know about this
second tithe until recently and therefore have not saved it heretofore. God understands
this and if you now find yourself with insufficient funds this year to attend the Feast of
Tabernacles, you should continue to save the second tithe and definitely plan on being with
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God's people in 1963. (All of you should have received articles explaining the second-tithe
. .if you have not, please write requestin'g it.)

Brethren, this Festival, the Feast of Ingathering, observed in the end of the year is
surely the high-light of the year for every truly begotten Christian. This season pictures the
time of the coming great harvest during the 1000-year reign of Jesus Christ. Yes, this fest-
ive - season pictures the time to soon begin when this earth will really learn the way of peace
and prosperity. To make this Festival accurately picture this coming time of "rest'", we
must all work to make this a genuine time of love, peace and abundant life. To add to the
festivities, we are going to plan on several types of diversion, recreation and social enjoy-
ment to provide a balance. We want you to enjoy the whole Festival . Of course, the most
important part is the spiritual instruction but in its proper place God surely approves of our
putting our hearts into good clean fun and recreation.

This year, we are asking that each person or family represented provide for his
own lodging. We are not going to make bookings through the office of the Radio Church of
God and assign them to those attending. To facilitate your making arrangements for your
lodging, I have prepared the following list of motels, hotels, inns, lodges, etc. You may
have to write to more than one of these establishments before finding the place suitable for
your needs. Your bookings should begin on 12 October which, of course, is the beginning
of the first annual Sabbath of the Festival.

You will need to arrange for your lodging and your breakfast. Breakfast will not
be served in the Festival auditorium. However, the noon and evening meals will be
provided by a local caterer for all attending at a nominal charge to each person. We are
asking that all plan on eating these two meals at the auditorium. I'm sure you will find
this most enjoyable and a time to engage in friendly fellowship with your brethren.

More will be written later in regard to final details on meals, plans for services,
etc. This letter is to primarily provide information that you may arrange bookings for
your lodging. I might add that you should begin making these arrangements immediately.
We have been informed that these guest houses and lodges, motels, etc. begin to be complete-
ly booked up for September and October by the last of July and the first of August. By the
way, any of you who made your bookings while at the Festival last year (1961) for this
coming Festival, should write to the place where such bookings were made and confirm
the booking, also sending the deposit as is required.

If more information is needed than that which is provided in this letter and
attached list, please write to me at the address of the Radio Church of God in North Sydney
and I will see that such information is sent to you.

May God continue to guide, bless and encourage each one of you as you serve and
obey your Creator.

Sincerely, In Jesus' Name,

e #E

C. Wayne Cole

LIST OF ACCOMODATIONS

Skyrider Motel; Cnr. Cliff Drive and Great Old Colony Motel; Great Western Highway;
Western Highway; Katoomba, N.S.W. Suit- Katoomba, N.S5.W. Telephone--Kat. 11.
able for singles, couples or small families. Suitable for singles to small families.

(These two motels are recommended to those with transportation and able to pay higher rates.)
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MEMBERS ARRIVING AT BLACKHEATH COMMUNITY CENTER TO OBSERVE THE FEAST OF TABERNACLES

Milroy Private Hotel; P.O. Box 9; Katoomba, N.S.W.
Telephone-Katoomba 432. All types of accomodations.

The Imperial Guest House; Lurline Street; Katoomba,
N.S.W. Telephone Katoomba 523. All accomodations.

The New Burlington Private Hotel; Katoomba, N,S. W,
Telephone - Katoomba 442. All types of accomodations.

Palais Royale Private Hotel; Katoomba Street; Katoomba,
N.S.W. Telephone - Katoomba 146. All accomodations.

'""Belfast House'; Lurline Street; Katoomba, N.S5.W.
Telephone - Katoomba 68. All types of accomodations.

Grand Hotel Wahgunyah; Abbotsford Road; Katoomba,N.S.W.

Telephone - Katoomba 334. All types of accomodations.

The Hydro Majestic Hotel; Medlow Bath, N.5. W, Tele-
phone-Katoomba 29 or 371. All types of accomodations.
Tariffs range from moderate to high.

Gardner's Inn; Blackheath, N.S.W.
or couples. Moderate tariffs.

Suitable for singles

New Ivanhoe Hotel;
Suitable for singles or couples.

Blackheath, N.S.W. Telephone W158,
Moderate tariffs.

(The above accomodations are available in the area but are not given priority recommendation for our purposes.)

(The accomodations listed below are given special recommendation and I'm sure will satisfy all attending -- whether
g pe Y g

you are coming alone or with your family.)
Motel "Norwood"; Blackheath, N.S.W. Telephone W568.
Suitable preferably for single adults or couples. Moder-

ate tariffs. (Walking distance to Auditorium)

,Lakeview Holiday Park; Prince Edward Street; Black-

'\ heath, N.5.W. Telephone W534. Suitable for families.

Very reasonable tariffs.(Walking distance to Auditorium)

The New Redleaf Lodge; Blackheath, N.S.W. Telephone ~
W354, Suitable for singles to small families. Moder-
ate tariff.

Parklands Private Hotel; Cnr. Govetts Leap Road and
Boreas Street; Blackheath, N.S.W. Suitable for singles
to families. Moderate to high tariffs. 1/ 4 /1

Kubba Roonga Guest House; Blackheath, N.S.W. Suitable
for single to families. Reasonable to moderate tariffs.

0di/
NI
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Glen-Ogie Cabins; Cnr. Burwood Road and Montgomery

Street; Mt. Victoria, N.S.W. Suitable for singles tolarger
families. Very reasonable tariffs. We recommend this one.
(Linen and cutlery not supplied unless by special request.)

Cedar Lodge Holiday Cabins; P.O. Box 6 or Great West-
ern Highway; Mount Victoria, N.S.W. Telephone - 256.
Suitable for singles to families. Very reasonable tariffs.
We recommend this one.(Linen and cutlery not supplied
unless by special arrangement.)

Glenella Guest House; Govetts Leap Road; Blackheath,
N.S.W. Suitable for singles to families. Reasonable tariffs.
(Linen not supplied unless by special arrangement and
extra charge.)
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If you like camping and can provide your camping equipment facilities are available in Blackheath. For a very nominal
charge electricity and even camping cabins are available. You would need to contact -- Blue Mountains City Council,

Blackheath, N,S.W. -- the area is the H. J. Collier Memorial Camping Ground.

Also in Blackheath is a caravan park with spaces available at a very nominal charge. Caravans (sleeping up to 4) are
available at Mt. Victoria Caravan Hire & Sales Service, Bathurst Road, Mt. Victoria, N.S.W. The hire rates are quite
reasonable. These caravans can be transported and parked in the caravan park in Blackheath for you by special arrange-
ment and extra charge.

INTERIOR VIEW BLACKHEATH COMMUNITY CENTER
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WATERFRONT

Continued from page 1
Printing Department was established locally,
this was the main artery by which the printed
Word arrived in Australia for redistribution
throughout this nation and South-East Asia.

Having received the “Bill of Lading™ and
packing Invoice from Headquarters, we
proceed to the first port of call — the Shipping
Company. where for a small fee the Bill of
Lading receives its first stamp. From here
we wind our way to Circular Quay to the
Maritime Service Board. Having previously
filled out forms in triplicate, the first clerk
checks weight and cubic footage, okaying
the wharfage charge; then it’s on to another
clerk who fills in the receipt and along to the
next clerk who checks it and —— thump!
The Bill of Lading receives its second stamp.

We now cross to the other side of Circular
Quay and enter the Customs Building.
Located here is the dispatch section where
the Invoice (packing list), along with customs
forms properly filled out in quadruplicate,
are submitted. After.a two-day wait (during
which the Invoice proceeds to the Publications
Office where any printed matter entering the
country is scrutinised by the Censor) we
come back again to pick up the Invoice
which has duly received Her Majesty’s
Official Customs Stamp.

We have now cleared the first hurdle but
are far from the goal of receiving the Con-
signment of Books. We must now make a
bee-line for the docks at Woolloomooloo.

Upon arriving at the wharf we present our
papers to the customs officer in charge who
again stamps them with the fourth and last
stamp. But we still haven’t seen the shipment!
With an O.K. from the delivery clerk we're
directed onto the dock where yet another
clerk shows us our boxes. There is something
mysterious about this man as it is possible
to walk up and down the shed several times
before you find him, nobody seems to know
who or where he is. A look at our watches
reveals 20 minutes to lunch break and worst
of all it’s pay day and as everyone knocks off
early we have less than 15 minutes to get
cleared or it will mean 1+ hour’s delay.

The driver goes for the Holden while |
look for another clerk who fills in a slip
authorizing release of the cargo. Then it’s
a frantic dash back to the delivery clerk who
now fills out a gate pass in triplicate. Rushing
back to the cargo, | find. to my utter
astonishment, everything loaded in the
station wagon, with one of the wharf labour-

Continued on Page 8



IT’S HERE!
The 1962 ENVOY

WE INVITE YOU FOR A PREVIEW LOOK
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Now is your final opportunity to receive this year's pictorial review of the very work which you have been
privilléged to have a part. Your 1962 ENVOY, published by Ambassador College, vividly lays before your
eyes a panoramic view of the Work of God. Captivating full-colour scenes andan array of rich; multi-colour
duotone shots add the spark of realism to this quality production. All these expressive pictures together
with up-to-the-minute, informative descriptions are systematically arranged in a large 208 page, embossed
cover volume.

Have You ordered your copy? If you have, you will be receiving it within a few days. BUT if you have
put it off, don't wait another day! As our supply is limited, this edition will NOT be on sale at the coming
Feast of Tabernacles. Your assurance of receiving a copy is to ACT NOW! Fill out the enclosed card if
you have not already ordered.

Whilst this year's edition is much larger withmore colour, the price remains the same; just £A2:10:0
or £Stg 2:0:0 (for those in New Zealand). Please register all remittances to insure safe arrival and avoid
delay should the letter become lost in the mail.




BITS ’n PIECES

e Congratulations! to the proud parents of
the newest pink bundle in the Melbourne
congregation. Mr. and Mrs. Hammer happily
report the birth of their newest daughter, Jan
Marie, who was born May 27 and weighed
6 Ibs. 11 oz. The birth was an easy one and
Mrs. Hammer is doing very well. We'll all
be looking forward to meeting this newest
member of your family.

MRS. HAMMER AND JAN MARIE

e Joyful news of another baby daughter.
Margaret Louise, comes from Ballandean
where Mr. and Mrs. Donald Clark are re-
joicing in the + hour delivery of their latest
addition born 10 June. We all share in their
happiness that God did provide protection
for both mother and child during their recent
accident and blessed them with an uncom-
plicated and speedy birth even though the
baby was not in the normal birth position.
e From overseas the houschold of Mr.
Ronald Kelly, pastor of the Sacramento and
Oakland, California churches has been
augmented by the recent birth of a daughter
born May 2, 1962. Mrs. Kelly is the sister
of Mrs. Hammer.

e And again it seems there’s no stopping
the expansion of the Church. Small John
Anthony Hughes, close friend of Mr. Quinsey
in the Sydney congregation, would like (if
he were old enough to know what was
happening) to announce the anticipated
welcome but untimely arrival of a sibling in
early October — on or about the day of
Atonement. His parents are pretty excited
too!

e Over the long “Queen’s Birthday™ week-
end Messrs. John Lyons, John Churchland,
Kevin Lulham and Don Abraham trod to
the brrr! snowbound delights of Mt.
Kosciusko. Rumour had it that Mr. Abraham
was so taken in by his first snow that his
refrigerator is now sporting a souvenir supply.
e During the same time. Mr. Forest Finlay
and Mr. Trevor Higgins took an overnight
camping trip to Blue Gum Forest via Perry

Lookout and back up Govett's Leap. As Mr.
Higgins reported “"Blue Gum Forest is the
finest stand of Blue Gums within 100 miles
of Sydney. The trees reach 60 and 80 feet
high and are another demonstration of the
beauty of God's handiwork.”
e Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Lulham, in antici-
pation of “that boy™ have moved in from
Blacktown and are now temporarily staying
at the home of Mrs, Lulham’s parents in
Sydney until the birth of their third child in
mid-July.
@ The Sydney congregation welcomes a new
young couple, Mr. and Mrs, Harris and their
cight-month-old daughter. who have recently
been attending services.
e Over Pentecost the Dexter Faulkners and
son Nathan flew to Melbourne to visit Mr.
and Mrs. Hammer and newest family
member. In “exchange™ the Sydney congre-
gation welcomed a familiar face as Miss
Joyce Boyd joined us for the Feast.
® Other faces among the regular faithfuls at
the Feast. some new and some more familiar
to us, were Mrs. Stapleton from Newport,
Mrs. Kruschert, Mrs. Gray, Mrs. Lennon.
Mr. and Mrs. Leske, Mr. and Mrs. Druce.
Mrs. Hollis, Mr. den Heyer, Mr. Howarth.
Mr. Scott and Mr. Wolfgang Pfeiffer. We
hope that by the next Feast these newer fuces
can be “old™ ones to us all.
® A letter we received from Miss Roselyn
Westley is a good reminder to us that there
are still many of vou from whom we haven’t
heard any “bits 'n pieces”. We know that
you are doing something all the time so why
not drop a line and share it with us? Roselyn
who is now aged 10 shares with us the
youthful excitement of her hobby — *I have
two young pigeons given to me by my
brother. I am looking forward to the day
when they fly high in the sky and settle on
the karri trees like Roger’s birds do.™

We thank Roselyn for her letter and will
be looking forward to receiving yours by
next time.

TOUR — WESTERN AUSTRALIA
Continued from pagel
farming alone, met the team at Manjimup
and was gratefully baptised nearby in the
breath-takingly cold Warren River.
Thursday evening the Wilfred Westley
family of North Walpole thankfully and
hospitably welcomed Mr. Cole and Mr.
Simpkins into their home. Mrs. Westley was
filled with anxiety and joy as she was baptised
in a beautiful inlet of the Southern Ocean.
She had patiently waited for this moment to
come for a number of years having requested
baptism before the Australian offices were
established in 1959. Mr. Westley had been
baptised at the Feast of Tabernacles in 1961.
After a very enjoyable evening visit, Bible
study and overnight stay with the Westleys,
the tour proceeded northeastward early
Friday morning toward Narrogin leaving
this superb ‘*‘southern hospitality” behind.
Note: We hope God makes it possible for the
entire Westley family and others seen on this
tour to be with us at the Feast of Tabernacles

MRS. WESTLEY BAPTISED IN
SOUTHERN OCEAN

this year. At Narrogin, a short lively visit
was enjoyed with an interested family who,
God willing, will be baptised on a following
tour.

One family scheduled to meet the team on
the Sabbath did not keep the appointment.
Sunday found the team in distant Southern
Cross. Here one lady was visited and another
man and his wife from a nearby town were
baptised. The next leg of the journey was to
a Sunday afternoon appointment in Cool-
gardie where two men not scheduled in the
itinerary were met. They came to meet the
tour with another gentleman who had re-
quested a visit. These two men — unexpected-
ly meeting the team — became baptised
additions to God’s Church.

After an overnight stay Sunday night in
the goldfield’s town of Kalgoorlie, the team
headed west towards Wongan Hills. In this
extensively cultivated region, five persons
were met and counseled on Tuesday, May
29. One lady of this group was baptised on a
very windy, wintry, rainy day in a seak (pond)
on their farm near Calingiri. Tuesday evening
the storm-ravaged city of Perth was again
port of call. The city was battling cold
weather, high seas, raging winds and rain
during one of Perth’s most intense storm
developments in many years.

On Wednesday morning amid the storm,
Mr. Cole boarded a two-engine DC-3 bound
for Geraldton for a scheduled meeting. Mr.
Cole reported this to be his first trip by
aircraft on which nearly all possible flying
positions were assumed short of upside-down.
Just hours before his trip, similar planes had
been forced to turn back in the face of 90
mile-per-hour winds. Wednesday night a
period of five minutes stood between the
success and failure of an aircraft being set
down on Geraldton’s runway to pick up
passengers for the return trip to Perth. The
pilot, waiting for a break in the heavy cloud
formation enabling him to land, radioed that
his 50-minute limit of circling time was about

Continued on page 8
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KOSCIUSKO
KAPERS

_Four members of the Sydney Church took
advantage of the recent “long” week-end to
leave behind them the lecks, onions and
flesh-pots of Sydney and to head for the
“wilderness™ on top of Mt. Kosciusko in
the Snowy Mountains.

The group included Kevin Lulham, John
Lyons, John Churchland and Don Abraham,
with John Lyons filling the position of driver.

Leaving Sydney at 11.30 Saturday night,
the tour covered 800-odd miles in 44 hours.
travelling to Kosciusko by the coast road
via Nowra, Nimmitabel, Cooma and Jinda-
byne (at an average speed of 20 m.p.h.).

The return trip was by way of Cooma.
Canberra and Goulburn.

Highlights of the trip included a snow
fight on Mt. Kosciusko, a visit to Parliament
House in Canberra and a call on Mr. and
Mrs. Lennon at Kingsdale, just outside
Goulburn, where the Lennon’s gracious
hospitality was shared with Mr. Frank
Longuskie. Mrs. Burchill, Lorelle Simon and
Noeleen Hack. who were visiting there.

Only disappointment of the tour was
occasioned at Canberra. where duc to the
Prime Minister’'s absence from Australia.
the group was not invited to the Prime
Minister’s Lodge for breakfast.

However, they atoned for this by feasting
on baked beans and scrambled eggs on top
of Red Hill Lookout.

All in all. it was a most enjoyable tour and
all are looking forward to a possible repeat
performance some time in the future.

LOOK WHAT WE FOUND!

BAPTISMAL TRIP

Continued from page 7
reached. He would then have to go on to
Perth in order to have sufficient fuel to make
it. Five minutes ahead of his time limit, a
parting of the clouds made his landing
possible.

During the remaining two days of the
tour, several additional visits and baptisms
in the Perth area were the final portion of
the itinerary. The last baptisms were per-
formed late Friday evening prior to a speedy
midnight flight from Perth to Sydney via
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Melbourne.

On this highly successful tour, 56 persons
were scheduled to be counseled for baptism
or to be visited. Of this number, 4] met the
team and 12 additional unscheduled persons
were counseled. These unscheduled were
either friends or relatives of those on the list
or those who had written the Sydney office
requesting a visit during the tour’s actual
progress. The number of definite scheduled
baptism requests was 36. During the tour the
final number of requests made for baptism
reached 49. The total number baptised was
23. Of this number, [4 are in or very near
Perth. Of the 53 persons met, 33 are in Perth
and suburbs.

God’s concern for the welfare and progress
of His work was evident beyond question
during this tour. Not once in this normally
dry state was finding sufficient water for
baptising of major concern. A soak (pond),
swimming pools, rivers, oceans and bath
tubs were utilised. Time schedules worked
out very well and no real hindrances of any
kind were encountered during the entire
7600 miles.

Heartiest greetings to our newly-begotten
brethren in Christ.

HANDWRITING Continued from page 2

1970.

As the Communist tide gathers moementum
it becomes increasingly obvious that the only
hope this nation has of deliverance is to
repent and to turn to’ God and then He will
fight our battles for us (1 Sam. 17:47; 11
Chron. 20:15; Ps. 22:28, 33:16).

However, prophecy shows that this will
not happen, so let us be about our Father’s
work while it is yet day, for as Christ said,
“The night cometh when no man can work”
(John 9:4).

I COVER THE WATERFRONT
Continued from page 6
ers securing everything with. rope they
supplied. amid comments from fellow
workers of “that’s the hardest work you've
ever done™. Even the boss walks up exclaim-
ing! “You're really getting service today!™

YOUR "ENVOY" LANDED HERE!
Now it’s but a simple matter of winding
our way off the dock. presenting our gate pass
to the guard. driving on to the Cahill
Expressway over the Harbour Bridge. ending
up at the M.L.C. Building where an anxious
staff prepare this long-sought-aftef cargo for
mailing on to you. 4
Remember as you read your ENVOY that

since it has arrived in Australia that it had
to pass through a minimum of 13 people not
including office staff or postal officials in
order to bring a preview of the World
Tomorrow into your homes.

WIRELESS BAND Continued from page 2
TOMORROW is on.

Reproduced sounds from the tape, now
in electrical form, flow directly through the
station’s console, limiter, amplifier. and over
a cable to the transmitter. All this is nearly a
duplication of what we described at Am-
bassador Studio. So, if it seems like we are
going in circles, bear with us.

So far, the sound as originated at the
microphone or recorder has been in the form
of electrical impulses of varying intensity, in
tune with the original voice. Through the
various stages. these electrical currents have
merely been amplified, or boosted.

Without cable to travel on, the electrical
impulses could not be distributed. You can
see that radio broadcasting would not be
very effective, if we had to have cable from
the radio studios to our homes, as with tele-
phones. And what about “out back™?

Sound wire systems do exist however,
especially in small countries. Perhaps the
Netherlands and U.K. have the most ex-
tensive ones. God has revealed a better way
— the wireless! You probably know the
history of it and the “inventors™.

The answer was the Radio Frequency
Signal that would radiate into space —
climinating the need for transmission wires
— hence the name wireless!

An important part of the radio transmitter
circuitry is the Radio Frequency Oscillator.
The basis of this circuit is a quartz crystal,
which is ground down to a size and shape
that will vibrate at the station’s assigned
frequency when an electrical current is
applied to it. By this means R.F. Signal is
generated.

Next there is R.F. Signal amplification in
several stages. In the larger stations, large
water or blown-air cooled valves boost the
signal to a tremendous strength.

At this point, the original voice electrical
currents from the studio are arriving over a
cable to the transmitter building out of town.
Here in a section of the transmitter circuit
called the Modulator, the voice currents are
super-imposed on the R.F. Signal. Thereby,
the R.F. Signal becomes a “"Carrier Wave™.

That i1s the mechanism, in condensed form,
of the average radio station. But let us not
forget the staff. It includes everything from
a receptionist at the station’s city studios to
the General Manager. There are advertising
writers, publicity men, program directors,
announcers, studio engineers, transmitter
engineers, to list a few.

Until next month, we leave Mr. Arm-
strong’s voice on the Transmission Line at
the base of that 200 ft. tower, out in that
large paddock, five miles out of your city.
Then, we will attempt to explain what is a
very interesting part of this discourse —
the Radio Spectrum and Radiation of waves
into space.




